## St Paul's Peel C of E Primary School



### July 2018 Newsletter



### **Bowland Farm Visit**

On Thursday 12th July the Early Years held a special Farm Day. The Nursery and Reception took part in exciting classroom activities during the day. They got to experience the farmyard workshop led by Farmer David. This involved handling the animals and learning lots of fascinating facts. The children were also able to ask questions. Everyone made a super effort with their costumes and prizes were given out. This was a wonderful day that celebrated the end of the summer term.







### **Parliamentary Visit**

As a school we had the pleasure of a visit from a Parliamentary Outreach Officer. An assembly was held for KS2. Workshops were held for Year 6 where a range of debates took place.

### Salford Children's University

St. Paul's Peel C of E is a school that encourages its pupils to enjoy and participate in extra-curricular activities. We are extremely proud to be linked to Salford Children's University. On Tuesday 10th July at Salford University we celebrated the success of our pupils.

The graduation ceremony was a wonderful occasion celebrating their hard work and dedication.



### School Trips

It has been a busy summer term with lots of exciting school trips happening. KS1 had a 'Beach Day' where the children took part in lots of fun activities.
Class 4 went to Manchester Science Museum.
Year 5 went to Jodrell Bank.

### Year 6 'Out of Africa' / Leaver's Service

Everybody was exceptionally proud of Year 6 who gave a great performance in 'Out of Africa'. An unforgettable occasion for all parents, children and staff. A special thank you to all who took part.

The Year 6 leaver's service took place at St Paul's Church on Friday 20th July. This was an extremely poignant and moving experience for everyone. We wish all the Year 6 children every success in the future.

### Over the summer

This summer we have very exciting news. The reading agency and libraries present Mischief Makers Summer Reading Challenge 2018. This is inspired by the much loved children's title Beano, which celebrates its 80th anniversary. Come and join the fun at Salford libraries. Children will explore a map of Beanotown to find the mysterious buried treasure and become ultimate mischief makers.

School will re-open on Wednesday 5th September.



### Message from Miss Barker

As we come to the end of another successful year.

I would like to thank all my staff, governors and parents for all their support. I wish all pupils who leave us, good luck at their new schools.

See you all on Wednesday 5th September at 8.55am.

# St Paul's Peel C of E Primary School



### July 2018 Newsletter



### **Attendance and Punctuality**

Green	96-100%	Fantastic	Best opportunity to learn
Green/ Amber	91-95%	Great result	Try going for green
Amber/ Red	85-91%	Could be better	A cause for concern
Red	Below 85%	Poor attendance	Could lead to a Fixed Penalty Fine

At St Paul's Peel we aim to have outstanding attendance and are constantly trying to improve standards.

School opens at 8.55am and registration starts at 9am. To avoid your child receiving a late mark please ensure they arrive on time. Thanks for your support in our efforts to raise attendance.

#### Uniform

A reminder about appropriate school uniform Maroon jumper/cardigan (preferably with school logo)

Black/grey trousers/skirts - No jogging bottoms

Paul'

Blue shirts/ polo shirts

Black shoes - No Trainers
P.E/sports lessons
White polo/plain t-shirt

Black/navy P.E shorts

Black pumps

School P.E bag

To bring to school everyday
School reading folder
Waterproof coat
Please make sure that all these items are labelled
with your child's name to avoid confusion.

### **Kick Start Club**

Kick Start Club has taken place this year. This is an after school club where parents and their children join and take part in a range of activities from cooking. crafts and outdoor games. It has been a great opportunity for families to spend extra time together.



### Mrs Parker and Mrs Campbell

Everyone at St Paul's Peel C of E would like to wish Mrs Parker and Mrs Campbell good luck in the future. Mrs Parker and Mrs Campbell have been valuable members of our school team. They will be missed by the children and staff. On behalf of the staff, Governors, pupils and parents we would like to thank them both.

### Youth Peace Forum

Miss Barker and Mrs Ward took some children from Year 6 to a Youth Peace Forum which was held in Manchester. There were talks from a range of people which were extremely interesting for staff and children.

### **Forest Club**

Miss Hackey has had the exciting opportunity to take Class 3/4 out to Blackleach Country Park each Monday afternoon. The children have been pond dipping, tree climbing, identifying different insects and getting involved with team building activities. The children have had a wondeful time and have grown in confidence.

### **Sports Day**

Sports Day for all classes was a huge success this year with the glorious weather.

The children had lots of fun taking part in a variety of fun races and the support from parents cheering them on was wonderful.

Year 5 athlectics took place at Cleveley track. The children competed in a variety of races. They took part in the 100 metres running race, relays and long jump. A huge well done to all the pupils.

### Dinner Money

Dinner money is £2.00 per day
£10.00 per week. This is due on
Monday mornings. It should be handed
to the class teacher in an envelope marked
clearly with your child's name.